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Newsletter 
Issue   93 ~ SEPTEMBER 2015 

Partnership Towns:ALBERTSLUND (Denmark), BORKEN (Germany), DAINVILLE (France), GRABOW (Germany),  
MÖLNDAL (Sweden), � Í � ANY (Czech Rep) 

Link Towns: Sisimiut (Greenland),Bolków (Poland), L’Viv (Ukraine) East Renfrewshire (Scotland) 

Albertslund members visit Whitstable  
for 20th Anniversary of the Partnership 

Albertslund’s newspaper reports the visit.  
Albertslund’s local newspaper, the Albertslund Posten, sent their reporter Finn Due Larsen over with the 
town’s twinning group when they visited Whitstable in July.  This, we hope, is an accurate translation/
summary of his report: 

“For 20 years there has been a special bond between Albertslund and Whitstable. Since 1995, 
they have made real friends - Albertslund and Whitstable. The port town in southern England is one of 
Albertslund’s friendship cities, and on the anniversary tour eighteen people from Albertslund, including 
the Albertslund Posten, were invited. 

Amongst other things the trip featured a tour of the harbour and town with a journalist col-
league, namely Norman Fox, formerly of The Times who lives in Whitstable and was knowledgeable and 
witty. He told about the city's history and traditions. We heard that it is a town where oyster fishing has 
been a very important industry, and it was one of the first cities to have a passenger steam locomotive 
and a railway bridge. Sea snails (whelks) are caught here and sold to Asia. Boating (sailing) is popular, 
and several big star names have come from here. 

Far out on the horizon over the water, we can see an historical treasure, an anti-aircraft battery. 
Here were British soldiers in hot, stuffy rooms and watched German planes during the Second World 
War - it was the last chance to shoot them down before they reached London.” 

 

David Carter, WTA Albertslund Co-ordinator, Gillian Michael, WTA Secretary,and Britta Jørgensen, Chairman of the  
Albertslund Twinning Association.       Photo: Finn Due Larsen, Albertslund Posten 

More words and photos page 10 
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Contacts 
Chairman:  Graham Nicholson  
granich@globalnet.co.uk  
(T: 01795 420809) 
Secretary: Gillian Michael 
JOGI102@aol.com (T: 01227 793212) 
Treasurer: Carol Tadman  
caroltadman@hotmail.com  
(T:01227 791912) 
Membership secretary: Judy Sutton,  
tandjsutton@sky.com 
(T: 01227 276659) 
Social & Fund Raising Secretary:  
            Position Vacant 
           Volunteer needed 
PARTNERSHIP TOWNS 
CO-ORDINATORS 
Albertslund David Carter  
davidcarter401@hotmail.com 
(T: 01227 272903 or 771022) 
Borken : Stephen and Janet Lloyd 
stephen.john.lloyd@gmail.com  
Borken Membership Secretary: 
 John Horstkamp, jolabodo@t-online.de 
Dainville:  Glynis Morgan 
glymor@gmail.com  
(T. 01227 771238) 
Grabow: Sylvia Carter 
Contact: as David Carter 
Mölndal:  Gill and Norman Fox 
Co-ordinators (as below) 
� í� any Gillian Michael (as above) 
YOUTH CO-ORDINATOR   
Charlotte Howell 
chowell1980@hotmail.co.uk 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR:   
Norman Fox  nafox@tinyworld.co.uk 
(T:01227 265301)  
PRODUCTION  : Gill Fox, (as  above) 
WTA WEBSITE: 
www.whitstabletwinningassociation.eu   

Also FACEBOOK 

Independent and Self Funding  
    Fostering International Friendship     

 
President: Roger Annable  

Obituary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fritz Krause 
 Fritz Krause, who died in July, had a long association 
with WTA and was particularly helpful when Whitstable’s 
Firefighters first went to Borken to meet their counterparts. 
After teaching them some basic German, he and his wife, 
Linda, set up German lessons on a weekly basis. 
 Fritz had a fascinating and often traumatic life, having 
grown up in eastern Germany. He served in the navy and  
after the war he walked back to Germany from Denmark, but 
by then the country had been divided and he had to ‘escape’  
back to the east. He later made several career moves and  
finally settled in west Germany to became a civil engineer. 
When the wall was built most of his family remained in the 
east of Germany.  
 Fritz and Linda met in 1957 when Linda went to  
Siegen on an exchange visit.  After their marriage in 1960 
they moved to Bavaria. In 1991 they came to Whitstable (to 
which she had been evacuated in the war years) and bought a 
house overlooking the beach and sea.  
 
��������	
����	�
�
����
� In the end those German lessons turned into a social 
event more than a learning event. Although Fritz and Linda 
had been to Borken long before we met, they then made fre-
quent visits with us as part of our Twinning Group and also 
hosted our friends from Germany. They were always full and 
active members of the group, even with Linda in her wheel-
chair. 
 On many occasions when looking around for a social 
venue in Whitstable for our Borken Firefighter guests and 
families, Fritz was only too pleased to offer their lovely  
garden on the sea front for BBQs: Borkeners and Whitstable 
Firefighters spending many happy evenings at their home. 
 Fritz was always on hand if translations were required. 
One of the last things he did was an Adoption Certificate for 
a Teddy Bear that had lived in my office at the Fire Station. 
We presented it to Borken Fire Station and they christened it 
‘Smokey Tony’. 
 Fritz will be sadly missed by all his friends who were 
and are part of the Whitstable Fire Station Twinning Group.  



3 

INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIP NETWORK   MEETING 
Friday November 13th – Saturday November 14th - Sunday 15th November 

  
The network meeting comes round every five years and it’s our turn this year.    
Trying to keep things simple, we have booked the Tankerton Evangelical Church Centre 
for the whole weekend. 
 
We need your help to let us know who to invite to come along and meet our guests at a 
Reception on the Friday. Members of the various clubs and associations you belong to 
might like to exchange with likeminded people in the twin towns.  It does not only have 
to be clubs. There may be people among your friends and acquaintances who would like 
to know more about WTA and the people in the twin towns. Please contact me with 
names of  those you think would like an invitation. 
  
Saturday daytime is when committee members and guests get together to discuss up and 
coming events, visits and organisational issues. We need your help to cater for the dele-
gates during the day - coffee, lunch and tea. 
 
On Saturday evening we shall be sitting down to dinner at which all hosts and members 
will be invited to come along and join us for the evening.  It will be a Christmas menu. 
 
Please let me know if you are able to help. Thank you to those who have already let me 
know. JOGI102@aol.com                                                                   �����������	�
� �

����������	
�
��� �
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WTA are always trying different ways to raise funds ,   
so we have organised a raffle to be drawn at next y ear’s AGM.  

A book or two will be posted through you door  
and if you could help us by selling tickets to your  friends and family 

we would appreciate it.   
First prize is £250,  

second prize is a grand Easter  
basket along with other great prizes. 

All funds raised go towards supporting our visitors  when they are here. 
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On the sporting front this summer, there were exchange visits between Tankerton Football Club and 
their equivalent juniors of FC Dainville. Tim Elgar, Chairman, Tankerton FC, reports:  
 
Tankerton FC sent five teams to France over the Late May/Pentecost Bank Holiday, which for the 
first time in a long while occurred on the same weekend in France and England. 
 Parents and players from the Tankerton club enjoyed a lovely weekend in Arras and Dainville, 
with a number of families staying over and making a short break of it. Some went just for the day. For 
some it was their fourth or fifth visit and they are getting to know the area well and always receive a 
warm welcome from the friends they have made. 
 On the field the Under 9s played very well and between the two teams they only lost one match 
during the entire day. On Sunday our Under 13s came away with a trophy, as did both our U14s and 
U15s on the Monday - but don't read too much into this as the hosts were very generous in awarding tro-
phies across the age groups for a lot of things! It was also great to see Françoise Rossignol at the tourna-
ment. She came along especially to say ‘hello’ to the Tankerton sides. 
 
For the return, the French club were invited to the Whitstable based club’s Presentation and Fun Day 
on Sunday 14 June.  
 FC Dainville came on Saturday and explored the local area, spending time in Canterbury and 
Whitstable before coming to a BBQ arranged by Tankerton FC at Longrock Scout Hall. The hosting of 
the French club this year was superbly handled by Veronica Butayottee and Andy and Louise Davidson. 
The food was great and the evening went well, culminating in the usual unrehearsed game of football 
across the whole of the playing field, with ages ranging from four to 64. It went on long into the evening.  
 Some familiar faces from Dainville were present - Laurent Denys (the exchange co-ordinator), 
Marcel  (the affable coach), Leon LeFebre (Chairman), Farid, beenji, and some of the boys who had 
played in the entente team last year - Sasha, Lenny and Antoine. 
 An English cooked breakfast was organised for our guests on the Sunday morning by Andy, 
Louise and Veronica, with Ann Moulton, of WTA, helping out. At the Presentation and Fun Day a mini 
tournament was arranged by Tankerton FC manager Stuart Watts for the two French teams against  
Tankerton FC U11 and U12.  Both FC Dainville teams came away with medals and trophies. 
 Helping out on the day were WTA members Gillian Michael, Gill and Norman Fox and  
Graham Nicholson. 
The day went extremely well, with several hundred people present. The Gazette supplied a photographer 
and pictures of the exchange and funday were published in the paper.�
 

Fun Day was certainly fun for Mums v Sons! 
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Gazebo still standing, not blown over during the night - �������� � ���	� �
	� 	��
�� 
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On a very hot July day a large group of ‘Dainvillers’ gathered together for their  popular annual fundrais-
ing event, the Summer Lunch.  What a treat! 

Lots of planning and preparation went into making 
the afternoon a huge success.  Special thanks go 
to Tricia Martin for her incredible hospitality which 
included the use of her house and garden for the 
event. A huge thank you also goes to Ann and 
Jean for the preparation and cooking of all the 
food and finally to the two David’s and Richard for 
erecting the rather large gazebo on Friday after-
noon - no mean feat! 
 
At 12.30pm guests were warmly welcomed to the 
event with a glass of fizz before taking their seats 
under the welcoming shade of the gazebo. The 
menu was perfect for a summer’s day: salmon, 
salad and new potatoes finished off with delicious 
home-made fruit tartlets and cream.  The food was 
superb, prepared and presented beautifully by our 
very own kitchen wizards Ann and Jean, with help 

from our host Tricia. Congratulations to them all for slaving away in the kitchen on such a hot day.  
Their efforts were certainly appreciated by the rest of the Dainville group.  After lunch, the group ad-
journed to the shade of the nearby trees for coffee and mints. A raffle was held to raise a few more pen-
nies for the Dainville fund and the total raised for the day was £374. 
 
After a most pleasant afternoon eating, drinking and chatting to old friends, guests started to make their 
way home. Many stayed to help with the clearing up as everyone wanted to make sure that Tricia’s 
house and garden were left in a pristine state. 
 
Events like this do not happen without a massive team effort, so well done and thank you to all the com-
mittee members who pulled together on 
the day and made it such a lovely 
event. 
 
Finally, as most of you are aware,  
Richard and Lizzie Hubbard have now 
stepped down as Dainville co-
ordinators.  I would like to thank them 
for their hard work and leadership of the 
Dainville link over the last year. I would 
also like to say a ‘grand merci’ for the 
support they have shown me as I take 
over from them.  It was so lovely to 
meet you all and I look forward to see-
ing you again soon at the Dainville  
Autumn Social (details to follow).   
A bientot!             ��������
����  
 

 
 

Recently retired from teaching and a new Whitstable resident,  
Glynis has held a number of different posts throughout her long career, 
 ranging from Head of Languages through to Assistant Headteacher.  

She is looking forward to building on the excellent work already established by the Dainville group.   
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 Further to the flyer (pictured above) 
that you all received in July, this event is set 
to become another one of those WTA nights 
that we will be talking about in years to 
come.  
 Everything is themed 1940's, even the 
raffle with funds raised to go to Help the 
Heroes.   
 Whitstable 1st Scout Group will be 
providing the music.  
 Although coming dressed in Costume 
would be nice, you do not have to.  Just to 
see you will be good enough.   
 We look forward to welcoming you 
and your friends. Spread the word. Take the 
flyer we sent you and put it round the town.  
 We need your help on this.  
If you would like to make a cottage 
pie or apple crumble please contact 
either Judy:  
tandjsutton@sky.com 
(T: 01227 276659) 
or Gillian : 
JOGI102@aol.com  
(T: 01227 793212) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Arras Christmas market   
13th December 

Don’t miss out ~ 
Deadline 1st September  

 
Thank you to those members who have let me know 

your intention to join us on this trip.  
If there are any more of you who would like to join us 

please let me know asap.   
Approximate cost at this time is £25.00 - £30.00.  

 
There is an early cutoff date for this trip  

as we need to book the ferry early as they are very 
busy at that time of year. 

 
Please Contact: Gillian Michael  

JOGI102@aol. com  Or Tel: 01227 793212  

Time to get cake making for 
Dainville’s Braderie 

Saturday September 26  
 

 Our tea and cake stall is 
   a regular feature of the 

Braderie in Dainville and is 
much appreciated by the 
sellers and buyers alike .  

 Homemade cakes and biscuits from  
Whitstable are very popular, so if you are able 
to cook (or buy) for us this year, please let 
Ann Moulton know.  

Tel:  01227 773182  
Or email:  admoulton8@googlemail.com   

 
Please deliver your  
contribution to Ann 

 on Friday 25 th  
at 8 Norfolk Street,  
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 Why no twin town road name? 
 
��������������� �writes: Dainville is the 
latest twin town to start building a Rue de  
Whitstable. 
In fact all the twin towns have a Whitstable road 
of some sort.  
Why then does Whitstable not have any roads 
named after the twin towns - there's only six of 
them? A small industrial estate or housing estate 
would solve it.  
What do we have to do to get it moving? 
We have frequently asked Canterbury City 
Council to action this. 
Why not write to your area Councillor. 

Tankerton Football Club joined in the Fun Day  
organised by local shops in Tankerton Road, along with  
the Samba Band, Thomas the Tank Engine fairground 

ride and lots more on a glorious sunny Saturday. 

Clubs and Associations Fair  
Saturday, 26th September   

 
This year’s Clubs and Associations Fair, under the auspices of 
WTA, will again be held in the forecourt of St. Alp hege Church 
and the grounds of the Endowed School. Obviously, W TA will 
have its own stall, which will require some volunte ers, but the 
event also needs members to help make the event run  smooth-
ly, such as guiding people to where they are to be sited and  
answering any questions. 

 
Please get in touch with me if you can spare a few hours.  

(NAFox@tinyworld.co.uk or 01227 265301)  
 

Even if you can’t help on the day, come along to th is unique 
event for Whitstable.  

                                                                                                                        

���������	����
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WTA members wined their way through Germany! 
 
 For some time I had wanted to make a 
wine tour in Germany for WTA members. So 
after meeting a Borkener friend who knows a 
thing or two about buying alcohol for a major 
store, the possibility became a reality. And so 
the trip was born and fourteen members, thir-
teen from Whitstable and one from Borken, 
made the trip to Klotten.   
 First we made a visit to Bitburg for the 
beer drinkers amongst us, with a stop at Bern-
kastel- Kues and a leisurely ride back along-
side the Moselle before dinner. 
 The following day was an early start to 

travel a few hundred kilometres to Schloss Vollrads for a tour of the castle, with its leather wallpaper, 
Meissen chandelier and Meissen collection and to sample the wines of the Riesling grape. Our guide was 
very enthusiastic and passionate. We then travelled even further to visit Villa in Paradise and the Menger
-Krug family. Marie, the daughter of the family, made us very welcome and gave us an informative, re-
laxed experience. We were treated to a local dinner and further wine sampling.  
 
 On our final day amongst the vineyards we stayed local and went to Bremm and had a very  
pleasant morning strolling through the vines, sampling and again learning even more about German 
wines. A stop in Cochem and a river cruise saw our trip coming to an end. 
 All of the vineyards had one thing in common:  a passion to make pure wine. Like beer in England, 
there is a movement to make quality wine. German wines have come a long way since the 1970's and 
80’s and we look forward to a time when England starts to import more of them. 
 On the way home we stopped at Mons and the St Symphorien War Graves Cemetery where the 
first and the last soldiers of the First World War are buried,  then through the Menin Gate at Ypres. 
We had good company, a nice hotel and good wine.  Thank you to all involved in organising our trip.                      
              �����������	�
�  

�������������	
�����
����������
The idea of getting into a coach with twelve 
other people, six of whom we had never 
met before, and being driven for twelve 
hours across Europe may not be for the 
faint hearted. However, we approached the 
trip with a great deal of anticipation. We 
need not have worried about not knowing 
everyone because as one of our number 
said ‘no-one here is a stranger for long’.  
We set off from Whitstable at 04.40 as we 
were the last pick-up and headed for the 
port of Dover. Despite all of the fears raised 
in the Press, we actually boarded an earlier 
ferry than we had booked and had a very 
smooth crossing. The hotel (Weinhotel 

���������	
�	�
�����	��	���	����

�	�
���	���	
���
�	�� �	��	����

���	����	���	���	�����	��
��	����
����	��	���	
brewery and three wineries over three days, and yes dear reader, a great deal of wine was consumed! 
The weather was beautiful (most of the time) and the company was excellent. The journey home was enhanced 
by a trip to Ypres and two of the famous cemeteries looked after by the War Graves Commission.  
All in all the visit was a great success and a great time was had by all.   
If the Whitstable Twinning Association organise a similar trip next year ‘put our names down’! 
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Other tour members write:- 
 
We had a very enjoyable four days.  Good  
company and met a very nice lady from Borken 
called Heike, who was on the tour. Our right arms 
ache from lifting glasses of wine, but the pain is 
worth it. The food was good, and plenty of it. 
                  �
��
������������
�
����
  

The vineyard visits covered a wide spectrum of produc-
ers, from a large commercial (Schloss Vollrads)  to a fam-
ily run business and on to a one man operation, produc-
ing a large variety of wines. Their dedication and enthusi-
asm were matched by our group’s appreciation of their 
endeavours. 
An excellent trip and may there be many more 

Thank you once again  ��������������
�

You all know Dinner for One and we did the wine tasting for the next Dinner for One!  
 To be honest: we started with beer at Bitburger´s. Melody explained how to brew this special beer 
and then we visited Bernkasel-Kues, a lovely town. But the following day we did two wonderful wine 
tastings. The first one was in a castle where we enjoyed some nice Riesling wines and the family story 
of the former castle owners. It was brilliant to see all the wonderful rooms which seemed as if the  
owners had just left. 
 We drove to a vineyard and met Marie who 
was very enthusiastic about her sparkling and  
non-sparkling wines. This was completed by a  
typical regional meal, Saumagen, in a room  
surrounded by amazing drawings and paintings,  
for example Picasso! It was a marvellous day. In 
the evening some of us enjoyed a very special late 
pub visit. We, the English Twinning Association 
with a German member, sat in a German pub, 
owned by a Dutch lady and met Polish people! 
That is internationality. 
 Next day we went to a vineyard nearby. 
There the winemaker showed us his wines and we 
tasted several on a sunny, not too hot day. In  
addition we enjoyed a wonderful view of the area. 
And then it was time to say good-bye, but I hope 
for next year. Maybe we can try "Port with the 
fruit"?  
 One last word: Thank you to the organisers: 
Graham, Gillian and Reinhard and a very big 
"thank you" to the fantastic driver, Graham!  
Thank you for being in this wonderful group an 
for being able to join this incredible tour.��
� � � ����������������������������

A few of our favourite things 
 
 
 
 
 
Red wine and white wine and Bitburger beer, 
with fourteen great people full of good cheer. 
Vineyards and schlosses and a dutch girl 
who sings, 
these are a few of our favourite things. 
 
In the hotel - near the Moselle, 
welcome to Klotten, we hope alls well. 
Eating and drinking and living like kings, 
these are more of our favourite things. 
 
Klotten and Cochem, and Bernkasel- Kues, 
Mons, Menin, Ypres, and Paschendaele too. 
Ferries and coaches, and a boat trip we had, 
we simply remember our favourite things 
…..and then we don’t feel so bad. 
�������������������������������������������������	�
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1995 ~ I remember it well!  
  

We held the second of the International Youth camps in Albertslund in July and August that year.  
What an event that was. 
 Then the signing of the twinning agreement. Well, of course, I wanted to go, so did my friend 
John Horstkamp, and we duly booked our flights straight away. Then the date was changed to the  
previous weekend. "Too late !" I hear you cry. Well, yes and no. John and I attended the signing with 
East Renfrewshire, which was on the date we had been advised, the same weekend as the Culture Fest 
which included an oxroast in the town square (yes, a whole ox).  We shared, not one each! There was a 
disco and dancing in the "Furnace" and  massive fireworks from the top of the shops round the square. 
  If I can pick out one weekend when already strong friendships were firmly set, then that was it, 
apart from the inaugural signing in Borken. That was just the start. Mind you, we haven't done yet, have 
we?  I don’t think we’ve had the worst of the deal.                                                        ��������	
�	���������������

Albertslund members visit Whitstable  
for 20th Anniversary of the Partnership.  Continued from front page. 

The whole anniversary visit from the Albertslund group seemed to go 
well and a great time had by one and all. The sun shone on old 
friends and first timers,  most of the time. 
 
� ������ : Having been picked up by coach from Gatwick early in the 
morning, the eighteen Albertslund visitors first stop was Canterbury  for a 
visit to the Guildhall where they met the Lord Mayor, Councillor Sally  
Waters, and the Sheriff, Robert Jones. 

The history of the Council was  
explained as the group sat in the Guildhall 
Council Chambers where they also  
enjoyed a much appreciated picnic lunch 
organised by members of WTA.  

After sightseeing around Canterbury it was back on 
the coach and off to Whitstable to meet up with the 
host families, with time to relax before getting ready 
to meet up again for the Anniversary dinner held at 
The Plough, a typical English pub.  
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Guests, hosts, and members all gathered 
together. The evening started with a minute’s 
silence in honour of a dear friend, Finn 
Aaberg, former mayor of Albertslund, who 
died in May. 
 
Then the atmosphere changed from sombre 
thoughts to the buzz of old friends chattering 
and new friendships being made as the meal 
progressed. Speeches were made, toasts 
proposed, and there was also a presentation 
(see front page photos). 
 
An excellent evening, and the end of a long 
day for  those who had got up in the early 
hours. 
 

��������� : 
 
 A lovely day at 
the very interest-
ing Greenwich 
Maritime Muse-
um with a tour-
guide, and picnic 
lunch down near 
the Cutty Sark. 
The warm sum-
mer evening was 
spent very pleas-
antly with host 
families.  

������� :  
 
A tour of Whitstable given by 
Norman Fox, a taste of  
seafood for some, and then fond 
goodbyes and memories of  
a wonderful weekend. 
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Whitstable Twinning Association, EVENTS  
   
September 
 
3 Car Parking, Junior School. Please contact Norman Fox 
 
12 1940’s Dance with 1st Whitstable Scout Band -All Saints Church Hall  -see page 6 
 
26 Whitstable Clubs and Associations’ Fair- St Alphege- contact Norman Fox 
 
26 Cake Stall at Dainville – contact Ann Moulton –see page 6 
 
October 
 
16 Dainville Group Autumn Social—Event details are being finalised and will be sent out to all   
                    members at the beginning of September so PLEASE PUT IT IN YOUR DIARY NOW . 
November 
 
7 Car Parking, Junior School. Please contact Norman Fox if you can help for a short time 
 
8 Remembrance Day 
 
11 Armistice Day   
 
13-15  International Partnership Network Meeting,Whitstable-see page 3 
 
December 
 
6 Tankerton Christmas Market-Please get in touch with Gillian Michael (contact details p.2) to offer  
   to help at the stall. 
 
13 Coach trip to Arras Christmas Market—see page 6 
 

 
2016 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 

 
TBC   Advance notice for January. 

The social event is going to be a  
Czech evening of food and drink.  

If you have some connection  
with the Czech Republic  

and would like to  
help organise the event, please get in touch 

with Gillian Michael JOGI102@aol.com  Or Tel: 01227 793212  


